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D.C.: 
         Jean Norris: 071 9167915: 086 2592634
Asst. D.C.:  Clodagh Doggett: 086 4026230 
         Felix Burke: 086 2473143

Secretary:   Eithne Anderson: 071 9148833:  086 254185     Asst. Sec.:    Joy Brett: 086 3646046 

Treasurer:  Richard Wood martin: 071 9162741    087 9780897      Children’s Officer: Therese Anderson 087 2311998
Committee Members: Finola Murphy Gavin Keenan, Trevor Hunter, Ushi Scheiger O’Connor, Raymond O Connor, Leah McNulty. 
The committee met on Monday April 2nd to review and plan activities for next few months. 
At the start of the year rallies were reasonably well attended, but due to various other activities by members, unfortunately the last two proposed rallies have had to be cancelled.

Rallies are the backbone of the Pony Club – they not only allow members to learn proper riding skills, stable management and pony handling, but also to make friends, be assessed for participation in upcoming events / competitions and prepare for Pony Club tests. 
Now that the weather has improved and evenings getting longer we plan to move the rallies outdoors to Quigley’s arena at Markaree by kind permission of Michael Quigley
Rallies every Monday night, beginning April 16th (Excluding Bank Holiday Mondays) beginning at 6.30 pm sharp and members are requested to arrive early and be tacked up and ready to ride at appointed time – out of courtesy to all. This will give a total of nine rallies before camp – so everyone should be able to attend at least four. Eithne will send out text as usual – please reply promptly to allow rally times to be organised. Rallies will be a mix of flat work, stable management and show jumping to allow members prepare for tests. Through the rallies hopefully we will be able to organise teams for competitions. Following on from our very successful cross country training day in Athlone we hope to organise another xcountry training day in May / June.
Camp will take place again this year in Annaghmore by kind permission of the O Hara family. Camp dates July 2nd to 7th. Please return the enclosed form and deposit as soon as possible.

Beach ride to Coney in May – weather and tide permitting – date to be decided.

Easter Egg Hunt this Friday April 6th - meet in the farmyard in Annaghmore at 2pm

Checklist
Rider and pony properly turned out at rallies. All riding gear and tack in good condition and to correct standard. - good practice for attending events. Pony club sweatshirts etc. available from Eithne.
Horse/Pony vaccinations up to date. Passports, pony club membership cards, medical arm band, 
stock, number bib, skull cap etc for competitions – if unsure check with Jean.

Parents please keep children under supervision at all times during rallies – not the responsibility of Pony Club.

Check out our website for all updates www.sligohuntponyclub.ie – Thank you to the Hunter family for setting up website. Any information or photographs you wish to share email to sponyclub.ie

Check out the Irish Pony Club website for all upcoming events, tests and competition rules www.irishponyclub.ie 
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